Summary of PPG Meeting 14th January 2015
Hi Bernadette and all

Brief outline/ minutes below. If anyone wants to add anything please let me know and I can include.

Were there any apologies? 

Present - Wai ha (Healthwatch Lambeth) Garry, Mary, Yvonne, Joe, Nicola, Kuparty and son, we don't know his name? Apache and her mum, we dont know her name, June, Karen

Farm presentation - Zeenat, Dr Savan, Nurse Mandi 

Friends and Family Feedback for the Month of December 2014

I think we were supposed to discuss this but we didn't. Bernadette are you able to circulate the paper, unless everyone took one at the meeting??? 

Loughborough Farm

Zeenat and Karen spoke on Loughborough Farm peer support project 'Wish You Were Here' - hopefully working with 4 local gp surgeries, including HHR and local hostels. The idea to get GPS and clinicians to introduce patients to the farm - a way of combatting isolation, addressing mental health issues but also wellbeing for everyone, this the most important bit, getting people involved in their community. Zeenat shared how the farm is helping her recovery from clinical depression.

We were pleased that Savan and Mandy were positive to the idea (thanks for coming when so busy) - we are producing postcards that they can give to their patients and we discussed a 'buddy run', where maybe people could be picked up from surgery and escorted to farm the first time they go... we asked if ppg would like to be involved in this. Do we have any volunteers? It's a prototype, rather than a pilot so if something is not working we can try something else. 

Patient Participation Network

Wai Ha from Healthwatch Lambeth explained about the Patient Participation Network and her new post, which has Lambeth CCG (Clinical Commissioning Group) funding for 9 months to kickstart it - the idea to help strengthen PPG's voice and participation in the new structures being set up in the three localities via NHS England. Our surgery is in the South east locality. I find it quite complex so please add more to this if you want to... it's about how surgeries might work together through Locality Care network to provide care, rather than services coming from individual surgeries. 

There will be a Network-wide meeting on 17 Feb, 4-7pm at 336 Brixton Road, SW9 7AA

There we can discuss our ideas, what needs to happen, what practices need to do, how to develop outcomes, how can we prove what's worthwhile and achievable. Each ppg can send 3 reps - Garry and Nicola were keen??? Who else? We are so lucky that Wai Ha got this job, she is so fab! 

She also told us about meeting re Patients Hub - more a focus on wellbeing than medical. This is Feb 24, 1-4pm at Living Well Partnership (Mosaic) 65 Effra Road, Brixton. Does anyone want go to this? 

And a meeting that night of our meeting on wed night 14 Jan on loneliness in advance of the Wellbeing Board meeting. Please whoever went to this can you feed back at our next meeting.

Next event

We had a discussion around the next health event, which we would do with LJAG who have suggested next time to maybe target young mothers and babies, possibly also on sexual health. Kuparty said important to do something that would be interesting to that age group. Wai Ha said Young Mums Net have an event planned at Karibu centre so maybe find out about this first. 

Other matters 

There was a discussion around getting appointments with the doctor of your choice. June explained there are 5,000 patients and 21-22 appointments and 200 phone calls a day...

There was an expression of frustration around this and a discussion on what subjects to bring to the ppg forum. I was reminded how important it is that everyone feels they are being listened to. 

I wondered if people might take turns in chairing the meeting, can we discuss at next meeting February 25, 2pm? 

Thanks again to June for tea and cake.

Karen

